
 

Y’all Come Muster 

April 22-28, 2022 

Poche’s Fish and Camp RV Park 

 The Y’all Come was the first since Francis and Lynette Arceneaux 

gave up the reigns.  There were several hiccups along the way but the 

crew muddled through them.  We would like to thank all the cooks who 

participated in making this muster work.  Fan and Brennan Disher 

prepared a delicious pork dinner with all the sides.  She had assisting 

them Karen Deblieux, who made some of the sides to go along with the 

meal.  Wayne Lam prepared the crawfish meal with assistance from 

several other cooks. The crawfish was paid for by Sky Med. Doug and 

Janet Barksdale obtained the fish and had help from Doug Letsinger, Bo 

Deblieux and Johnnie Leggett in preparing a wonderful fish, potato 

salad and Cole slaw meal.  The last night was a potato bar and all the 

toppings along with Chili prepared by Kathy Padgett and Kathy 

Letsinger.  The first night of course was the potluck where everyone 

brought a dish that of course was wonderful.  Again, thanks to all the 

cooks.  



 The golf tournament was scheduled but was cancelled due to 

weather related problems.  Gloria Brady-Cross coordinated a tour of 

the live oaks at St. John Cathedral. A swamp tour was scheduled and 

led by Lynette Arceneaux.  

A Note from the new Y’all Come Host 

 Hi Everyone, as you know, I (Kathy Padgett) volunteered to take 

over as host of the Y’all Come for 2023.  There is no way that I can 

compete or come up to Francis and Lynette’s standards, but I will try 

my best to keep the essence of the Y’all Come, that they started some 

20 years ago.  As most of you know, who were present for this year’s 

muster, things were done a little different.  In the opening of the 

newsletter, I talked about the different cooks that prepared meals.  I 

would like to keep that method going, but would like to see others 

volunteer.  It can be a group of people like what we did this year.  It 

does not have to be a fancy meal but one that is nourishing.  We will 

still have the crawfish boil and the fish fry since that is what makes the 

Y’all Come, the Y’all Come. We will need volunteers to assist with this 

so please let me know if you can help. 

 I haven’t decided about breakfast yet, but in the last several years 

more and more people have not attended.  Breakfast is expensive so 

perhaps the money can be more wisely spent, since we don’t know if 

we will have a sponsor next year for the crawfish.  I was thinking 

perhaps a continental breakfast of some type of sweet roll, coffee and 

juice, but again, no decision has been made.  Just food for thought, if 

we want to continue with breakfast we may need to increase the cost 

of the muster. 



 I want everyone to enjoy the future Y’all Come, including the 

cooks. So if we continue with volunteer cooks everyone can enjoy the 

muster.  Keep in mind you would be reimbursed for foods just keep 

your receipts. 

 I truly want to continue the success of the Y’all Come and hope 

that everyone can pitch in and help.  There will continue to sign up lists 

for preparing the meals of crawfish and fish fry, serving and clean up.  

Also, everyone is still responsible for bringing an appetizer and a 

dessert on the day of their choosing (except if you prepare a meal) just 

like all our musters. 

 Thank you in advance for your help and support.  If you have 

comments or suggestions please free to contact me via email or phone 

as listed in the roster. 

Future Musters 

Please note the change for the November Veterans Day Muster. 

November 9-14, 2022 at Riverview RV Park in Vidalia, LA.  Karen and Bo 

Deblieux are hosts.    Bo has sent out information regarding a pre-

muster event, please communicate with him. 

Y’all Come for 2023 is April 16-21.  It will be at Poche’s RV Park in 

Breaux Bridge, LA.  Kathy Padgett will be the host. 

 

 

 

 



New Members  

        

Barry Weathersby and his wife   The Kingsbury’s from Texas. 

are from Montgomery, TX.        He served in the Navy. 

He served in the Marine Corps. 

 The usual games were played of Hand and Foot, Skip Bo, Bean Bag 

Baseball, and Corn Hole.  The following are pictures of some of those 

events.   

            

Bean Bag Baseball Sally Lam up to bat.  The Opposing team. 



       

Kathy Letsinger is up and the opposing team is waiting their turn. 

 

 Karen Deblieux on 2nd base and keeping 

score. Diane Thompson catching the errant bean bags. 



      Trading places with the 

opposing team. 

 

   cheering  on the team run. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Some of the Cooks  

    

 

 

Happy Hour and waiting for food 

        



 

      

 

    

        

 


